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Watlington Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN STEERING COMMITTEE HELD ON MONDAY 4th December 2017 AT 8PM IN THE COMMUNITY OFFICE


Councillors: Jeremy Bell (Chair), Matt Reid (Vice Chair) Tony Williamson, Tom Bindoff, Terry Jackson
In Attendance: Gill Bindoff, Peter Richardson

Officer: Rachel Gill
1. Apologies
It was noted that Steph Van de Pette has taken a 6 month sabbatical.
2. Declarations of Interest
There were none
3. Minutes of the last meeting held on 6th November 2017
Resolved: These minutes were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.
4. Matters Arising
GB reported that the NP Forum were due to give more details on the traffic event booked for the 3rd Feb but that the information was not yet ready and would be presented at the next meeting.
5. Finance and Budget
RG presented a summary of the income and expenditure for this financial year, including a forecast to the end of March 2018. In summary the forecast is to be £277 under budget. However the Parish Council are over budget on printing and this is most likely due to NP so any monies left will be allocated to printing costs.

The forecast assumes the referendum will not have happened by the end of March so some funds would be required the next financial year to promote the referendum. The costs of running the referendum are paid by SODC. 

There was some discussion on costs for this and it was resolved that the NP Steering Group ask the Parish Council for a budget £2000 in 2018/19. 
GB asked whether this money could be bought forward if the referendum goes ahead before the end of March. TW thought this would not be a problem.
6. NP Forum

Update on HRA (Habitats Regulations Assessment)
GB stated that we are still waiting for this report but there is a possibility it may be available next week (Mon 11th Dec).
Once available the only actions needed are small updates in the Basic Conditions Statement and the Environment Report. SODC can make these changes for us.

Submission of Plan to SODC

SODC already have copies of all our documents.

Resolved : RG to send an email to SODC to formally submit our plan. 

SODC WNDP Consultation
Once we have done this SODC can start their 6 week consultation. They will run it over Christmas and will add 3 days to allow for Bank Holidays. This may start as early as next week.

Examination and selection of Examiner.
MR asked who chooses the referendum area? GB said that the examiner would make a recommendation to SODC.

GB is waiting of for a copy of the CVs for SODC’s 17 examiners. 
JB felt strongly that this was an important decision and led the group in writing up criteria by which we could narrow down the list.
Criteria for Appointment of Examiner:

· Knowledge of the area

· Local experience

· Availability

· Seen in action

· Experience of strategic development encompassing other factors beyond the NP area (e.g Chalgrove and Pyrton)

What we need from an Examiner:

· Understanding that the B4009 re-alignment is crucial

· Understanding that the Parish Boundary between Pyrton and Watlington is interconnected in respect of requirements to accommodate the re-aligned B4009.

· Understand external impacts 

 TB and PR gave some feedback on examiners they had seen in action at public hearings and on documents they had read.

Resolved: GB to chase up SODC to confirm process – will they send us a short list of 3 or do we need to pick our top 3 from the 17?

7. Report on HCA Meeting 28/11/17
PR gave the group an update on the meeting arranged by the HCA last week. The meeting was attended by 28 people representing HCA, SODC, OCC, developers, landowners, WNDP and Watlington Parish Council. The aim of the meeting was to get together all parties involved in the realigned B4009.
The main outcome of the meeting was that 2 working groups were set up:
1. Landowners and developers  - to discuss a memorandum of understanding and a plan for delivery

2. Highways representatives /engineers – to discuss detailed technical specification of the road

MR asked whether the highways group would come up with a cost for the road?
GB said no but funding would be identified.
JB asked how we get a say on specification for the road?

GB said we would be sending information to the group this week.

TW asked whether it was assumed each landowner funded their own section of road or whether the whole cost was divided proportionally ?

GB said developers are expected to contribute but if Chalgrove goes ahead then the HCA will make a contribution. If Chalgrove does not go ahead then there is other funding that can be applied for. It is likely that extra funding will be used for sites A and PYR2.
The HCA are planning to have a further meeting before the WNDP drop-in event (on Watlington Traffic Management Plan) on the 3rd February.

Archstone are in the process of updating their application to fit in with OCC road specification.

TJ asked whether up-front funding was discussed in the meeting?
PR said that Anna Badcock again raised the issue and that we made it clear we wanted the road in place at the beginning. All developers had similar timeframes of 2019-2023.
8. Response to SODC Local Plan Consultation
This was completed and sent on Thursday last week
9. Watlington Christmas Fair and distribution of leaflets
The WNDP stall was well attended and leaflets on the Traffic Management Plan were given out.

10. Date of Next meeting:  Monday 8th January 2018
11. AOB      
PR raised 2 items: 

· John Howell has raised the issue of the HRA holding up NPs. He also came along to the Christmas Fair to get an update.

· The letter in the Watlington Times from Tim Horton.
Resolved : There will be no formal written response to Mr Horton but a NP update will be  published in the next issue of the Watlington Times which will address the issues raised.

JB asked about the SODC plan to remove parking from Couching Street. There was some discussion on this point. GB said OCC will visit Watlington to discuss these plans and also they may trial other interventions such as chicanes at the same time. Nothing will be trialed until after they have met with the Parish Council and WNDP.

MR gave an update on his visit to Icknield Community College School Council to discuss the WNDP. It was very positive and the children were very engaged in looking at the plans and maps.

The meeting closed at 9:50 pm
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